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Dear Friend of The Good Project,

We hope that this newsletter finds you well and
enjoying the late summer! This month, we cover a
panel event on civics from July's Project Zero
Classroom institute, and we share some important
initiatives from the Family Dinner Project. The Good
Idea of the Month is Compromise and Consequences.

If you have ideas for future newsletters or would like
your own work to be highlighted, please email Danny
Mucinskas at daniel mucinskas@harvard.edu.

Sincerely,
The Good Team

Civic Education for Today's Digital Youth

This summer's Project Zero Classroom (PZC) institute at
the Harvard Graduate School of Education marked the
program's 20th anniversary and drew the largest number
of participants ever, including educators from around the
United States and 23 other countries.

On July 23rd, a PZC panel discussion on "Civic Education
for the Digital Age" was held with discussants Danielle
Allen (incoming Professor of Government at Harvard and
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Principal Investigator at PZ), Howard Gardner (HGSE),
Carrie James (Project Zero and the Good Project), and
Adam Strom (Facing History and Ourselves). The panel
members talked about how civics has changed due to new
technologies and how best to help young people find their
voices in civic discussions.

Kicking off the conversation, James pointed out that civics
education is no longer just about the voting booth or the
branches of government but has become a subject of
lively debate and action on social media (for example,
the Human Rights Campaign's equal sign logo was
adopted on Facebook by supporters of marriage equality,
while Black Lives Matter groups allow people to follow
and post news on the topic of race in America).
Politically-oriented social media movements are a part of
what researchers term "participatory politics," whereby
users wield peer-based platforms to exert voice and
influence over civic decision-making. Since children and
adolescents are also citizens, James urged for increasing
their involvement in political conversations (offering the
"Our Boston" program among the city's kindergartners as
a positive example).

Similarly, Strom stressed that young people are budding
moral philosophers, and schools should build a bridge
between civics and the rest of the academic curriculum.
While some young people may be apathetic or merely
flex their social media muscles for show as opposed to
making a real commitment to a cause, stronger civic
education has the potential to inspire involvement, and
students will learn to realize their power.

Allen, stressing the current hotbed of social protest in the
U.S., offered a framework for the thought process that
would allow one to be a reflective, self-protective, and
effective civic actor, posed as a series of ten questions
concerning any particular civic issue.

1. Why does it matter?

2. How much should I care?

3. How do I make it more than about me?

4. Where do we start?

5. How can we make it easy and engaging for others to
become involved?

6. How do we get wisdom from crowds?

7. How do we handle the downsides of crowds?

8. Does raising our voices count as civic and political
action?

9. How do we get from voice to change?

10. How can we find allies?

Furthermore, Allen stated that it is now possible to
change large social facts without going through traditional
governmental routes (by targeting companies or
institutions, for instance) and that a key component of
citizenship and empowered civic action is to foster a
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sense of trust across different social divides (an idea
from her book Talking to Strangers).

Ending the discussion, Gardner asked two fundamental
questions:

1. What does it mean for civics when good things are
happening in cyberspace with youth engagement, but
executives on Wall Street and other respected
professionals may be doing bad?

2. How should educators approach these issues with their
students without getting into trouble with parents?

For more information about the Good Project's work on
citizenship and participation, click here.

Join the Family Dinner Project in
Harnessing the Positive Power of Shared
Meals

This summer, the Family Dinner Project has continued to
work on exciting initiatives encouraging families to share
meals and conversations together. Consider joining the
Family Dinner Project in their quest by participating in the
following activities with your own family!

First, basketball superstar Lisa Leslie is joining forces
with Boston Market for a campaign called "Log Out, Look
Up," motivating people to spend less time looking at their
screens and more time looking at one another by
engaging in meaningful, regular family meals together.

The Family Dinner Project is proud to be a part of this
endeavor by providing resources and support for family
dinners, an opportunity to help empower families to come
together around the table for food, fun, and conversation
about things that matter. At your next family meal, open
up some fun with a family dinner game like "Would You
Rather?", or open up and share with one another by using
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